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Background: In fall 2008, the Reading and Writing Subcommittee presented a number of policy suggestions to CPC to address issues of increasing class size in times of budget cuts. In Fall 2008 and spring 2009, the CPC discussed these policy suggestions and sought input from the campus through a variety of activities: the 2008 Senate Retreat, a campus survey focused on class size issues, and a class size summit. As a result of these activities, the CPC considered a number of policy suggestions: putting a hard cap on communication-intensive courses such as composition and Writing Intensive courses, asking departments to designate certain courses as “class size protected” to help deans and departments make informed decisions in meeting target FTES, and changing the way we label courses to reflect class size rather than pedagogical approach. The CPC believes that class size is a complex issue that involves policy, budget, space management, curriculum, and pedagogy, and that multiple stakeholders need to be included in the conversation before policy is proposed to the Senate.
The Faculty Senate recommends that a Class Size, Quality, and Resource Utilization Task Force be formed in Fall 2009 to report back to the Senate and Academic Affairs before the end of the Spring 2010 semester.

In its report the task force should consider:

1.     Results obtained and proposals considered by the CPC to date

2.     Strategies departments are currently using to deal with class size increases

3.     Strategies other CSUs and other universities across the country are using to deal with class size increases

4.     Processes departments and colleges engage in to determine which courses have their caps changed

5.     Best practices in the design of large classrooms (i.e. Scale Up and other models)

6.     The role of technology as a resource for instructors to meet the demands of large classes

7.     The effect of technology on instructor workload in large classes

8.     The interrelationship between each of the aforementioned items and the graduate programs on campus

9.     Guidelines/processes that have been used to determine whether or not class sizes for particular courses are increased

10.  Workload (WTU) adjustments that have been used to compensate for curricular and pedagogical needs in large classes

11.  The effect on enlarging class size of the tendency of faculty to seek, where permitted, to reduce their contact hours with students.

The members of the Class Size Task Force should include:

       One designee from Academic Affairs

       One student representative

       The Center for Teaching and Learning director or a faculty representative from CTL 

       The Curriculum Policies Committee chair or a faculty representative from CPC 

       The Faculty Policies Committee chair or a faculty representative from FPC

       The Academic Policies Committee chair or a faculty representative from APC

       One representative from ATCS

In selecting faculty members for the task force, consideration should be given by committees for selecting faculty from a diversity of disciplines.

The Class Size, Quality, and Resource Utilization Task Force’s final report should include both a summary of their findings and recommendations to address class size concerns at CSUS.
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